
 

 

 

 

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tele: 01902 558940    email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma                        Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard                     Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger 

Summer 4                                                2nd July 2021                                                                                               
Dear Parents, 

Thank you to all parents who have supported us in keeping 

children safe by adhering to isolation needs following recent 

positive cases of COVID in school. 

Unfortunately case numbers of COVID appear to be increasing 

in Wolverhampton. We therefore ask you to re-familiarize 

yourself with expectations and safety measures to support us in 

keeping the whole school community safe.  

We would also like to remind of that if your child is unwell 

then we will require a PCR test or period of isolation. 

We hope that those of our children who are spending time at 

secondary school next week, enjoy this opportunity and feel 

prepared for September.  

Miss Sharma 

Friday 02.07.21 Pupil Reports issued  

Thursday 08.07.21 Parents’ Evening  3.30 - 5.00pm 

Monday 12.07.21 Parents’ Evening 3.30 - 5.00pm 

Monday 19.07.21 
Y6 Celebration Evening - 6.00 - 8.00pm  

RSPV 22.06.21 

Wednesday 

21.07.21 

Out of Uniform Day - £1.00 donation, 

please pay via your Sims Pay account 

Wednesday 

21.07.21 
Break-up for Summer holidays 

Thursday 02.09.21 New academic year begins 

Friday 10.09.21 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

COVID 19 - If you are planning a holiday during term 

time, this will most likely be an unauthorised absence.  

Please also consider that you may need to quarantine on 

your  return. 

If your child or someone they live with has one of the three 
main Covid 19 symptoms (new persistent cough, high tem-

perature, loss or change of sense of taste or smell): 

 Do not send your child to school.  Let the school      

Uniform for the last few weeks of terms - we fully                

appreciate that your child may be ‘growing-out’ of          

certain items of uniform.  Could we please ask that if 

your child needs to come to school in something other 

than uniform, that you bring this matter to our                

attention, any alternative clothes should be as near as 

possible to their school uniform. Thank you for your             

co-operation. 

Attached is a full list of uniform for                              

September, which is available from                                   

Kidzcorner, Showell Circus or  Myclothing.com 

End of year gifts and cards for staff - the gifts and cards 

which families send for staff at this time of year are 

very much appreciated and bring a smile, we are              

asking that this year children do not bring gifts into 

school for staff or their friends. The commitment and 

support we have received from our children and                 

families is a joy in itself.  

Own Clothes Day - the last day of term pupils are 

able to come to school in their own clothes.  There 

is a £1.00 donation payable using the 

‘Events’ tab on your online account.   

Thank you for your support. 

Beat the Street is back!  20th July - 17th August   

Resources will be delivered to school shortly for distribution to pupils.  There will be full            

details on how to participate in the packs.   All you need to do is use the online map to find 

the Beat Boxes to win points.  Each school will have a leaderboard.   There are Lucky Spot 

prizes to be won and Beat the Street goodies.  Take the                              

opportunity to go for walks, or cycle together and locate the Beat Boxes.  

Happy seeking!  



Uniform The policy of the school is for children to wear school uniform.  If you wish to purchase items with a 

school logo, they can be bought from www.myclothing.com or directly from ‘Kids’ Corner’ on 

Showell Circus in Low Hill, WV10 9BA.   

Boys’  

Uniform  
 

Girls’  

Uniform  
(Wellington boots in Reception) 

PE Kit  Coloured t-

In named bag  track suit may be worn in winter (available from Kids Corner)   

Bags in 

school 

A flat nylon book bag in green (black if green has limited availability) , is recommended for children 

to carry books and letters home. These bags are available for purchase from Kids’ Corner or                  

myclothing.com.  These will be the only bags that the children will be allowed in school. Other 

bags will be sent home. 

Footwear If boots or trainers are worn to school, then a change of footwear will be necessary for wear during 

the school day. Trainers can be worn at playtimes or dinner times but must be changed to school 

shoes in the classroom.  Wellington boots will be needed in school everyday for Reception children.   

School 

Meals  
Please pay in advance using your Sims Pay account if your child/ren will be having a school meal.   

Packed 

lunches  

School is an ideal setting to promote healthy lifestyles and therefore we have the following                      

– a small fun sized chocolate/biscuit may be                 

- please refrain from sending these items as some               

pupils have allergies which may be life threatening. 

Water All pupils are encouraged to bring a bottle into school each day that can be filled with water.  This 

should be a clear plastic bottle and labelled with your child's name. Water bottles are available from 

the school office to purchase.  Please do not send flavoured  water into school.  Wood End has a              

water only policy during school. 

Earrings/

Jewellery 

and Make 

Up  

In the interests of safety, jewellery should not be worn in school as it can be hazardous in some             

lessons.  Pupils who have pierced ears may only wear small plain studs (not novelty earrings) but 

these need to be removed during PE and swimming lessons. If earrings are worn on PE days, and 

your child cannot remove them themselves, they will be covered by tape by a member of staff. Make 

up and nail varnish must not be worn in school.  Nail varnish will be removed by a member of 

school staff. Small watches may be worn in school by pupils who are able to tell the time.  If worn, 

watches will also need to be removed for PE and swimming lessons. 


